Glenpool Church of Christ

May 17, 2020

12932 S. Elwood Ave PO Box 145 / Glenpool, OK 74033 Office Phone: (918) 291-2211 office@glenpoolchurchofchrist.com

BY THE NUMBERS

Last Week's Contribution

Weekly 2020 Budget \$5,380

Budget thru April (17 weeks)

Members can setup donations online.

glenpoolchurchofchrist.com/donate

Contribution thru April

\$2,961

\$88,937

\$91,460

ONLINE GIVING

BELONG LEARN SERVE

Sunday Worship Worship / 10:30 AM Devotional / 5:00

IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS

- Don Pippin passed away earlier this past week. His funeral is set for Tuesday at 1:00PM at Carbondale church of Christ. Don was Glenpool's first pulpit minister.
- Jean Pinkston had a successful heart procedure this past Thursday.
- Marc Pulliam will have knee surgery next Wednesday at Tulsa Bone & Joint. Prayers for a successful surgery & quick recovery.
- Susan Yeager is home recovering from a successful hip replacement.
- Janice O'Shields & her cousin Christine's family are in need of our prayers, they have suffered much loss to the Corona virus.
- Betty Simmons had her staples removed on Monday & recovery is going well. Betty would like to Thank everyone for their prayers, cards & those that brought them food.
- Bailey Dodson, daughter of a friend of Sarah Hallsted's, health is declining fast. Prayers for her & her family during this difficult time.
- Tiffany Rothell asked for a special prayer on behalf of the St. John & other hospital nurses, doctors & staff that are working on the COVID floors.

Long Term Prayers Needed: Selene Williams (breast cancer), Russell Girod (cancer treatment), Sandra O'Reilly—Jeff Harris' Mom (cancer treatment), Linda Yost, Sue Carty (kidney transplant), Mel Staley (cancer treatment), Jeanenne Thomas (cancer), Cheryl Williamson (cancer), Eric Vaughn (heart), Kathy Henry (breast cancer), Ruth Henry, Bob Howard (lungs), Stephanie White (RSD), Barbara Vaughan, Billie English (cancer), Jackson Horvath (deformed heart), Debbie Boyer (multiple myeloma), Bailey Dodson (inoperable brain tumor), Ralph Causby (Alzheimer), Christy Henry (Hodgkin's lymphoma), Bob Burrus (cancer treatment), Joshlyn Krosse (migraine & diabetes), Charlie Kymes (vocal cord cancer), Melvin Spencer (multiple myeloma), Jack Myrick, Barry Haynie (liver cancer) Service Men and Women: Meagan Russell; Tyler Whitchurch

MESSAGE FROM THE ELDERS

As restrictions on worship and social gatherings are being lifted, the decision has been made to begin Sunday morning services on Sunday, May 17th. If cases happen to spike during the week of May 10th, the elders will revisit the decision to open.

The health and safety of all of you is of the utmost importance to us. With that in mind, here are the guidelines, suggestions, and modifications for May 17th. These will remain in place until further notice. We will regularly evaluate our situation and phase in other activities when appropriate.

- At 10:15am we will have a short devotional and singing for our youth (all ages). This will replace the Facebook lessons and singing from the past several weeks.
- Worship service will begin at 10:30am. Please move into the auditorium as you arrive to allow room for others to enter the building. As you enter, please be mindful of the youth devotional taking place.
- At the conclusion of our worship service, we will exit by row starting at the back of the auditorium to maintain physical distancing guidelines.
- There will be no classes or attended nursery.
- Individual communion packets will be available as you enter the auditorium.
- A place to drop off your contribution will be placed at the back of the auditorium rather than being passed during the service.
- Family members from same household may sit together. At least 4 empty chairs should be left between each family. Every other row will be removed to maintain proper spacing between rows.
- Please maintain at least 6 feet of physical distance as often as possible.
- High-touch surfaces such as doorknobs, light switches, bathrooms, etc. will be sanitized prior to and following the service.
- No Sunday evening service until further notice.
- Online Wed devotional will continue until we return to the building on Wednesdays.



Toni O'Neal 5/17 Alyssa Whittlesey 5/17 Zac & Rachel Tenison 5/20

Lydia Jones 5/22

Tesa Smith 5/27

5/30 Darrel & Dana Kent 5/31

MJ & Rachel Swortwood

Zackarv Treat 6/3



"Together Separately" Scripture Reading: 1 Thessalonians 2:17-20 **David Gray**

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES

Steven & Jennifer Wetzel 5/18

Morgan Talley 5/26

BELONG LEARN SERVE

Classes for All Ages
Sunday / 9:30 AM
Sunday / 5:20 PM
Wednesday / 7:00 PM

BELONG LEARN SERVE

Get Involved

Find a program or area of service below and ask how you can help.

MESSAGE FROM THE ELDERS CONT'D

- Overflow seating will be available in the fellowship hall and teen room, if needed.
- Per CDC and state guidelines, those over 65 and/or individuals with underlying health conditions should strongly consider staying at home and continuing with the online worship. As always, please take into consideration your personal situation. If you are ill or at high-risk, please stay home.
- Individual communion packets will continue to be available at the building during the week for those that intend to stay at home.

We long to see each one of you, worship alongside you, learn together, and fellowship with one another. To balance our desire to worship together with the need to keep all as safe and healthy as possible, we feel it is necessary to take this slow, phased approach to our return to worship. We thank you again for your patience and understanding. We pray for God's continued blessings and guidance through these difficult times.

The Elders



It is with deepest sympathy that we announce the passing of Don Pippin, Glenpool's first pulpit minister. Don's funeral will be Tuesday at 1:00PM at Carbondale church of Christ. Don's daughter Renee has informed us that there is a benevolent need due to the lack of insurance; if any member would like to give on behalf of Don & his family please call the office for additional details.

It is important that we take care of our members who are in need during this pandemic. In addition to praying for the health and welfare of our members, the elders would also like to know if there are members experiencing financial hardships at this time. We know some of our members probably won't ask for help directly. So, if you are aware of a member of the congregation who is experiencing a financial need, please let one of the elders know.

Or if you are able and willing to assist a member who is dealing with a financial hardship, the elders would also like to hear from you.

CLASSES & MINISTRIES

- Nursing Home Devo: Bruce Rothell Every 4th Sunday at 3:30PM
- Ladies Midweek Bible Study: Rebecca Harris & Earline Lierly, Every 3rd Wednesday at 10AM
- Ladies Outreach: BJ Neal & Carolyn Prescott
- Young Families: Zac Tenison
 Dinner every 3rd Sunday
- Prison Ministry: Thursdays at 10AM
- ROCK OSUIT Campus Ministry: Bobby Hill & Michelle Canan, Mondays at 6PM
- Mark 10: Debbie Whitchurch,
 Rebecca Harris & Shawna Caddell
- Senior Saints: Larry Killebrew
 Every 1st Tuesday at 9:00AM

Wednesday Nights: Bible Class @ 7PM Sunday Nights: Devotional at 5PM

SERVING

TEACHERS & SERVICE VOLUNTEERS

Reminder that if you will be absent,
please arrange a fill-in for your class
or service rotation or let your deacon
or coordinator know.

- Edwin Whittlesey,

 Deacon of Education
- James Hamilton,
 Deacon of Worship
- Debbie Whitchurch,
 Children's Coordinator

MEMBER REQUESTS—WORK ORDERS

If you have a request or concern, please pickup a Member Request/Order Form, fill it out, & drop it in the Office Box (located right outside the office door).

MINISTERS